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‘‘Smaller Enterprise’’ definition in 
§ 4290.50 of this part; and 

(2) For all Financings that you have 
extended, you must have invested more 
than 50 percent (in total dollars) in 
Financings in the form of Equity Cap-
ital in such Enterprises. 

(c) Small Business Concern Investments. 
At the close of each of your fiscal 
years— 

(1) At least 50 percent of the Port-
folio Concerns referenced in paragraph 
(b)(1) of this section must be Small 
Business Concerns; and 

(2) For all Financings referenced in 
paragraph (b)(2) of this section, you 
must have invested at least 50 percent 
(in total dollars) in Small Business 
Concerns. 

(d) Urban Area Investments. At the 
close of each of your fiscal years— 

(1) No more than 10 percent of your 
Portfolio Concerns must have received 
Urban Area Investments; and 

(2) For all Financings you have ex-
tended, you must not have invested 
more than 10 percent (in total dollars) 
in Urban Area Investments. 

(e) Non-compliance with this section. If 
you have not met the percentages re-
quired in paragraphs (a), (b), (c), or (d) 
of this section at the end of any fiscal 
year, then you must be in compliance 
by the end of the following fiscal year. 
However, you will not be eligible for 
additional Leverage until such time as 
you meet the required percentages (see 
§ 4290.1120). 

§ 4290.720 Enterprises that may be in-
eligible for Financing. 

(a) Re-lenders or re-investors. You are 
not permitted to finance any Enter-
prise that is a re-lender or re-investor. 
The primary business activity of re- 
lenders or re-investors involves, di-
rectly or indirectly, providing funds to 
others, purchasing debt obligations, 
factoring, or long-term leasing of 
equipment with no provision for main-
tenance or repair. 

(b) Passive Enterprises. You are not 
permitted to finance a passive Enter-
prise. 

(1) Definition. An Enterprise is pas-
sive if: 

(i) It is not engaged in a regular and 
continuous business operation (for pur-
poses of this paragraph (b), the mere 

receipt of payments such as dividends, 
rents, lease payments, or royalties is 
not considered a regular and contin-
uous business operation); or 

(ii) Its employees are not carrying on 
the majority of day to day operations, 
and the Enterprise does not provide ef-
fective control and supervision, on a 
day to day basis, over persons em-
ployed under contract; or 

(iii) It passes through substantially 
all of the proceeds of the Financing to 
another entity. 

(2) Exception for pass-through of pro-
ceeds to subsidiary. With the prior writ-
ten approval of the Secretary, you may 
finance a passive Enterprise if it passes 
substantially all of the proceeds 
through to one or more subsidiary 
companies, each of which is an eligible 
Enterprise that is not passive. For the 
purpose of this paragraph (b)(2), ‘‘sub-
sidiary company’’ means a company in 
which at least 50 percent of the out-
standing voting securities are owned 
by the Financed passive Enterprise. 

(3) Exception for certain Partnership 
RBICs or LLC RBICs. With the prior 
written approval of the Secretary, if 
you are a Partnership RBIC or LLC 
RBIC, you may form one or more whol-
ly owned corporations in accordance 
with this paragraph (b)(3). The sole 
purpose of such corporation(s) must be 
to provide Financing to one or more el-
igible, unincorporated Enterprise. You 
may form such corporation(s) only if a 
direct Financing to such Enterprise 
would cause any of your investors to 
incur unrelated business taxable in-
come under section 511 of the Internal 
Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (26 
U.S.C. 511). Your investment of funds 
in such corporation(s) will not con-
stitute a violation of § 4290.730(a). 

(c) Real Estate Enterprises. (1) You are 
not permitted to finance: 

(i) Any Enterprise classified under 
sector 233 (Building, Developing, and 
General Contracting) of the NAICS 
Manual, or 

(ii) Any Enterprise listed under sec-
tor 531 (Real Estate) unless at least 80 
percent of its revenue is derived from 
non-Affiliate sources. 

(2) You are not permitted to finance 
an Enterprise, regardless of NAICS 
classification, if the Financing is to be 
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used to acquire or refinance real prop-
erty, unless the Enterprise: 

(i) Is acquiring an existing property 
and will use at least 51 percent of the 
usable square footage for an eligible 
business or commercial purpose; or 

(ii) Is constructing or renovating a 
building and will use at least 67 percent 
of the usable square footage for an eli-
gible business or commercial purpose; 
or 

(iii) Occupies the subject property 
and uses at least 67 percent of the usa-
ble square footage for an eligible busi-
ness or commercial purpose. 

(d) Project Financing. You are not per-
mitted to finance an Enterprise if: 

(1) The assets of the Enterprise are to 
be reduced or consumed, generally 
without replacement, as the life of the 
Enterprise progresses, and the nature 
of the Enterprise requires that a 
stream of cash payments be made to 
the Enterprise’s financing sources, on a 
basis associated with the continuing 
sale of assets. Examples include real 
estate development projects, oil and 
gas wells, wind farms, or power facili-
ties (including solar, geothermal, hy-
droelectric, or biomass power facili-
ties); or 

(2) The primary purpose of the Fi-
nancing is to fund production of a sin-
gle item or defined limited number of 
items, generally over a defined produc-
tion period, and such production will 
constitute the majority of the activi-
ties of the Enterprise. Examples in-
clude motion pictures. 

(e) Farm land purchases. You are not 
permitted to finance the acquisition of 
farmland. Farmland means land which 
is or is intended to be used for agricul-
tural or forestry purposes such as the 
production of food, fiber, or wood, or is 
so taxed or zoned. 

(f) Public interest. You are not per-
mitted to finance any business if the 
proceeds are to be used for purposes 
contrary to the public interest, includ-
ing but not limited to or activities 
which are in violation of law, or incon-
sistent with free competitive enter-
prise. 

(g) Foreign investment—(1) General 
rule. You are not permitted to finance 
an Enterprise if: 

(i) The funds will be used substan-
tially for a foreign operation; or 

(ii) At the time of the Financing or 
within one year thereafter, more than 
49 percent of the employees or tangible 
assets of the Enterprise are located 
outside the United States (unless you 
can show, to the Secretary’s satisfac-
tion, that the Financing was used for a 
specific domestic purpose). 

(2) Exception. This paragraph (g) does 
not prohibit a Financing used to ac-
quire foreign materials and equipment 
or foreign property rights for use or 
sale in the United States. 

(h) Financing RBICs, SBICs, or New 
Markets Venture Capital Companies 
(NMVC Companies). (1) You are not per-
mitted to provide funds, directly or in-
directly, that will be used: 

(i) To purchase stock in or otherwise 
provide capital to a RBIC, SBIC or 
NMVC Company; or 

(ii) To repay an indebtedness in-
curred for the purpose of investing in a 
RBIC, SBIC, or NMVC Company. 

(2) ‘‘NMVC Company’’ is defined in 13 
CFR 108.50. 

(i) Entities ineligible for Farm Credit 
System Assistance. If one or more Farm 
Credit System Institutions or their Af-
filiates owns 15 percent or more of your 
Regulatory Capital, you may not pro-
vide Financing to any entity that is 
not otherwise eligible to receive Fi-
nancing from the Farm Credit System 
under the Farm Credit Act of 1971 (12 
U.S.C. 2001 et seq.). 

(j) Gaming establishments. You are not 
permitted to Finance an Enterprise 
that derives, or is expected to derive, 
more than one-third of its gross annual 
revenue from legal gaming activities. 

(k) Change of ownership of an Enter-
prise. You are not permitted to Finance 
a change of ownership of an Enterprise 
unless otherwise approved by the Sec-
retary. 

§ 4290.730 Financings which constitute 
conflicts of interest. 

(a) General rule. You must not self- 
deal to the prejudice of an Enterprise, 
the RBIC, its shareholders, partners or, 
members, or the Secretary. Unless you 
obtain a prior written exemption from 
the Secretary for special instances in 
which a Financing may further the 
purposes of the Act despite presenting 
a conflict of interest, you must not di-
rectly or indirectly: 
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